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Good afternoon,
 
The attached memorandum is submitted on behalf of Dr. Michael J. Martirano.
 
Thank you.
 
Carrie
 
 
 
Carrie A. Slaysman
Executive Assistant

Howard County Public School System
10910 Clarksville Pike
Ellicott City, MD 21042
410-313-6814
carrie_slaysman@hcpss.org
 
 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December 2, 2019 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

To:   Members of the Board of Education 

 

From:   Michael J. Martirano, Ed.D. 

  Superintendent  

 

Subject: Bus Accident – Howard High School 

 

The purpose of this memorandum is to inform you that at approximately 7:00 a.m. on 

December 2, 2019, a school bus carrying 35 students from Howard High School rear-

ended a car at 6620 Washington Blvd. 

 

Howard County Police a school administrator and a transportation manager responded to 

the scene.  There were no reported injuries.  

  

If you have any questions, please contact David Ramsay, Director, Pupil Transportation 

Office. 

 

 

Copy to: Executive Staff  

   Board of Education Office 



From: Amy Grutzik
To: David W. Ramsay
Cc: BoE Email; Superintendent; Mary Klyap
Subject: [External] MVMS and MRHS
Date: Wednesday, December 4, 2019 8:34:22 AM
Attachments: 20190423 MVMS PTA start time analysis letter.docx

FY 2020 Proposed Operating Budget - Request from MVMS PTA.docx

! CAUTION: This email originated from outside of HCPSS. Do not click links or
open attachments, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello Mr. Ramsay,

I hope you had a nice  restful Thanksgiving break.  I know your team has been very busy with the
redistricting process and now your ramping up for the school budget season.

As you know, the MVMS PTA has worked with you over the past year with the traffic issues at our
school.  I have attached some of the communication that has been sent and discussed.  

Since, MVMS starts only 15 minutes later than MRHS, the MVMS PTA had requested the start time
for the school to be later due to traffic issues. 

You will see in one of the attached documents that all other shared campuses have at least 30
minutes difference in start times, with some as much as an hour.

You  stated in May 2019 that he did not want to make any changes to bus routes and school opening
times for 2019/20 school year since redistricting was occurring for 2020/21.

Now that the redistricting has been finalized,  the  MVMS PTA  is continuing to advocate for the
MVMS start time to be moved by at a minimum of 15 minutes later.

Here are some additional factors that will affect traffic :

1. 245 students from Centennial High School will be redistricted to MRHS beginning 2020/21
2. There will be an increase in staff at the high school due to the redistricting

3. The BOE exempted rising  5th, 8th ,11th, and  12th graders.  This means there will be  “double
bussing”.

4. Turf Valley development will continue to build an additional 1,000 housing units -  Turf Valley
feeds into Mount View and Marriotts Ridge

When you have a chance, could you please call me at  to discuss?

Also, I am curious about the status of the new routing system.



Thanks!
Amy Grutzik
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April 23, 2019 

To: Mr. David Ramsay, Director, Transportation 

Cc: HCPSS Board of Education 

Dr. Michael J. Martirano, Superintendent 

Mr. Pat Saunderson, Community Superintendent, School Management and Instructional 

Leadership 

MVMS Principal Allen Cosentino 

MVMS PTA Board 

Re: MVMS PTA analysis of changing the MVMS start time 10 minutes later for 2019/20 

Mr. Ramsay, 

As stated in the letter from the MVMS PTA on January 31, 2019, MVMS and MRHS start times 

are only 15 minutes apart which causes many issues for both schools and the community. 

The MVMS PTA has completed an analysis comparing the current situation with MVMS buses 

and what the outcome would be if MVMS started at 7:50 am instead of 7:40 am. A 10 minute 

increase doesn’t sound like a lot of time, but going from a 15 minute to a 25 minute differential 

would be a substantial positive impact for the shared campus staff and students and surrounding 

community. This would almost double the differential time and still be less than any other 

HCPSS shared campus opening time differential. 

Our analysis is based on current 2018/19 bus routes for HCPSS schools, parochial school bus 

routes using HCPSS buses, and Google Maps. We understand that there are variances that occur 

with the day to day operations and actual bus times may vary. 

With adding 10 minutes to the MVMS start time, our analysis in Exhibit A shows that all 

morning buses would still continue to have adequate time to get to their second and third tier 

schools. 

The afternoon bus rounds are more challenging because elementary schools have a shorter 

school day than the middle schools and high schools. This challenge can be lessened by adding 5 

minutes to the Manor Woods ES start time and 10 minutes to the Waverly ES start time. 

Additionally, adding 10 minutes to the Waverly ES start time would help many of the current 

bus routes that, based on the Exhibit B analysis, are barely making it to their third tier school in 

time for the dismissal bell. 

Attached are two exhibits: 

Exhibit A outlines the morning bus route times and how much “excess time” the bus would have 

to get to their next school. As shown, changing the MVMS, MWES, and WES start times would 

work for the morning routes. 

File: 20190423_MVMS PTA start time analysis letter.docx
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Exhibit B outlines the afternoon bus route times and how much “excess time” the bus would 

have to get to their next stop. The main challenge would be bus numbers 167 and 742. Analyzing 

the current 2018/19 bus schedule suggests that bus 742 currently does not have enough time to 

get to their second tier school. 

We understand that there are many pieces to the 2019/20 puzzle that we are not privy to. For 

example, changes to bus stops, additions of new developments needing buses, etc. We recognize 

the complexity of this request and appreciate your team’s diligence to serving the HCPSS 

community. 

The HCPSS BOE has listed on their agenda for May 21st at 7pm that you will be presenting the 

transportation department recommended school start times for 2019/20. 

Our hope is that your team would review our analysis and incorporate our suggestions into the 

transportation department’s recommended 2019/20 school start times report to the HCPSS BOE 

on May 21st. 

Sincerely, 

Mount View Middle School PTA 

mvmshcpta@gmail.com 

Attachments: 

Exhibits A & B 

File: 20190423_MVMS PTA start time analysis letter.docx
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January 31, 2019 

 

To: HCPSS Board of Education 

Dr. Michael J. Martirano, Superintendent 

Mr. David Ramsay, Director, Transportation 

Dr. Monifa McKnight, Executive Director, School Management and Instructional 

Leadership 

Mr. Pat Saunderson, Community Superintendent, School Management and Instructional 

Leadership 

 

Cc: County Executive Calvin Ball 

 MVMS Principal Allen Cosentino 

 MRHS Principal Tammy Goldeisen 

  

Re: FY 2020 Proposed Operating Budget – Request from Mount View Middle School PTA 

 

At the Jan 17, 2019 Board of Education - Public Work Session I on Superintendent's 

Proposed FY20 Operating Budget page 406, category 14 allocates $797,054 for HCPSS 

transportation to provide service to over 25 non-public schools located in Baltimore County, 

Howard County, Montgomery County and Baltimore City. As mentioned in the meeting, Mr. 

Ramsay stated that the bus services could be reallocated to growth areas (i.e. Turf Valley). 

 

Mount View MS and Marriotts Ridge HS have a shared campus and their start times are only 

15 minutes apart (MRHS – 7:25am and MVMS – 7:40am). Woodford Drive is a single point of 

ingress/egress to both schools from Route 99 (Old Frederick Road). See Exhibit A. 

Due to the proximity of the schools, this leads to traffic and safety issues. Note that other HCPSS 

shared campuses have a minimum of 30 minutes difference in opening times with many having 1 

hour time difference. See Exhibit B. 

 

On January 24, 2018 a letter concerning the above mentioned issue was sent to 2018 HCPSS 

BOE, HCPSS Superintendent Martirano, County Executive Allan Kittleman and the Director of 

Transportation David Ramsay. 

 

In response, Mr. Ramsay attended the MVMS PTA meeting on February 1, 2018 to discuss the 

traffic issues and possible solutions. In attendance were PTA members concerned with the 

morning traffic and both principals from MVMS and MRHS. It was discussed that one factor in 

the traffic backup is that the student drop off entrance for MVMS is only 375 feet from Route 99. 

A new drop off pattern for MVMS parents was outlined by the MVMS principal. It was agreed 

upon to implement the new drop off procedure and continue to look at other options to help 

alleviate the traffic problems. See Exhibits C & D. 

 

In addition, the PTA discussed that this is a “band aid” solution and we needed to continue to 

look for more permanent solutions. With the continual growth of both schools, this issue will 

only be exacerbated. See Exhibit E. 

 

We have had several productive conversations with Mr. Ramsay. As a result of our 

conversations, we were told that HCPSS would be collecting traffic data to determine the issues 

File: FY 2020 Proposed Operating Budget - Request from MVMS PTA.docx
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related to volume, bus lateness, etc. over a two-week period. The original date to roll out the new 

traffic pattern was postponed until April to allow the Howard County Traffic Engineering 

Division an opportunity to study the traffic conditions. Mr. Chris Fritz from the Office of 

Transportation came to the school many times to check on the morning traffic. MVMS PTA was 

not provided with an official report on the traffic conditions. See Exhibit F. 

 

Mr. Ramsay requested the purchase of a ticker to be used on the roadway to record the traffic.  

We were told that the purchase was approved, but to our knowledge it was never used. In 

addition, access roads to the schools from Route 99 were discussed. An access road from Route 

99 that wrapped around the back of Marriotts Ridge HS would allow all cars heading west to the 

high school on Route 99 to bypass the traffic light at Woodford Drive. We were told that the 

State Highway Administration determined the slope of the land would prohibit them from 

creating such a road. 

 

The MVMS PTA also requested the transportation department to look at changing the MVMS 

start time to be later (at least 30 minutes later than MRHS start time) and if needed, look at 

changing the start times of the adjacent elementary schools to help in the scenarios. 

 

Mr. Ramsay stated that he talked with his Chief and when they looked at the budget impact to 

change the start time, they determined that it was cost prohibitive. Mr. Ramsay estimated to 

change the MVMS start time by more than 5 minutes would result in a cost of $500,000 

annually. This cost would be for adding busses and not changing elementary school times or 

reconfiguring current routes. 

 

We were disappointed to hear that HCPSS transportation software does not give the capability to 

run scenarios starting from ground zero (like zero based budgeting). Mr. Ramsay stated that they 

would need to hire University of MD to do the scenarios (even if just looking at the Northern 

region). Without those scenarios, we don’t know truly what the costs and efficiency of changing 

the MVMS start time would be. 

 

The community behind the school on Woodford Drive also voiced their concern over the 

morning traffic on Woodford Drive and Route 99. On April 12, 2018 a meeting with the 

Woodford Drive community took place at MVMS. The meeting was facilitated by the 

Transportation Office and a County Engineer was there to discuss the impact on potential 

changes to help alleviate some of the traffic issues the community was experiencing with school 

traffic. The MVMS principal Mr. Cosentino was also present at the meeting. Note that the only 

way out of their community is Woodford Drive to Route 99. In addition, this neighborhood does 

not have sidewalks and their children are walkers/bike riders. 

 

During the BOE budget work session on January 17th, Mr. Ramsay stated the mission of the 

HCPSS Transportation is to provide Safe, Reliable and Efficient transportation to HCPSS 

students. We feel that the current traffic situation at MVMS and MRHS does not support that 

mission. 
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SAFETY: 

This testimony from a parent living in the Woodford Drive neighborhood behind the schools:  

 
“The new traffic pattern is more hazardous for our neighborhood children that walk and ride their bikes 

to school. Since there isn't a sidewalk past the entrance to the baseball field lot into our neighborhood, 

the children have to be very careful with vehicles both entering into and exiting the lot. I have witnessed 

cars continuing to just turn around at the entrance of the lot without actually entering it. I think the new 

pattern has helped somewhat, but I have also witnessed a couple of near misses with a bike rider from 

out of our neighborhood almost being hit by a parent turning around randomly and having to back up 

on Woodford. In addition, the teacher guard at the drop off loop isn't able to effectively stop traffic- at 

least what I have witnessed and experienced. I tried dropping my daughter off at the regular drop off site 

one morning when it was raining. There was a teacher at the end of the loop with a safety vest on 

monitoring traffic. I asked him if he could stop traffic so that I could turn left back into my neighborhood 

from the loop. He stepped out to try and the oncoming car didn’t even acknowledge him and kept going. 

On inclement weather days, it has often been very congested and has taken me 15-20 minutes to get back 

into the neighborhood. I believe that creating this turn-around spot has not helped to alleviate the heavy 

congestion on Woodford heading to the light to proceed to Route 99.”  

 

Traffic in the morning is very congested at the middle school with many vehicles exiting the high 

school and the heavy flow of vehicles entering for middle school drop off, staff arrivals, and the 

bus loop. 

 

Here is another parent testimony: 

 
“This school year my 6th and 7th graders usually take the bus, but on the occasion that I have had to 

drive them (1-3x/month) I have experienced a range of concerning occurrences. With the new traffic 

pattern, I have also experienced very long wait times to drop off my children as the cars following the 

correct pattern and turning around in the top parking lot and coming back down Woodford to either turn 

R into the drop off area or to drop the kids off in the other 2 approved spots along Woodford are typically 

blocked by the buses leaving campus and sitting in the middle of the road to wait to turn R onto Woodford 

or by cars still attempting to turn left into the staff lot entrance. This long wait has caused many parents 

to start getting upset, honk angrily and turn abruptly into traffic to go around cars that are dropping off 

on Woodford instead of going down to turn right into the drop off area/staff parking lot. More 

concerning, I have also witnessed children getting out of their cars in the middle of the road on Woodford 

due to their parent attempting to turn left into the lot and getting stuck in the traffic perpendicular to 

traffic on Woodford and the children running across Woodford onto the grass and then through the drop 

off line of traffic to get to the school entrance.”  
 

We have also seen some high school parents dropping their children off on Route 99, when all 

cars are stopped, at the bottom of the Marriotts Ridge hill to walk up to school. These students 

would then cut through the bus loop and staff parking lot to get to the front of the building. 

 

With this type of activity and high level of congestion, we are very concerned that there will be 

either a vehicle accident or a pedestrian accident. 

 

Another concern for the MVMS community is emergency vehicle access. If in the event of a 

medical or other emergency, would the vehicles be able to respond quickly during the school 

opening times when the congestion is at its worst? 
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Reliability: 
With the chronic traffic congestion school busses are consistently late. Many times the morning 

attendance is held until the end of homeroom so the students won’t be marked late or absent.  In 

fact, MRHS sent out a message to families and students today, highlighting the increased 

tardiness at school, and recognizing that a large part of it is due to the traffic congestion between 

MRHS and MVMS. See Exhibit G.  The message highlights the impact the traffic has had on 

classroom instruction at MHRS, which is representative of the situation occurring at 

MVMS.  The MRHS message is also suggesting that the high school students leave earlier so 

they can arrive at school earlier. While this seems reasonable, and would help alleviate some of 

the later traffic with the arrival of the MVMS staff and students, it would require the high school 

students to wake up earlier.  This will have an additional impact on the students as they will be 

arriving at school and attending classes more tired. Furthermore, teachers often stress the 

importance of arriving into each class on time (see Exhibit G, for example), and not wasting 

time in the hallways. How can we teach our kids the importance of punctuality when the school 

buses that are supposed to be getting our kids to school on time are arriving at school behind 

schedule? 

 

Efficiency: 
Mr. Ramsay stated that when they worked with The University of Maryland on optimization 

models in 2015, it was determined that the HCPSS transportation system was 98.8% efficient. 

This efficiency only shows there is good use of the busses. In our opinion, just because the 

efficiency of the system was at 98.8% does not mean that it is the best configuration for the 

community. In addition, if the school opening times were changed for some middle schools and 

some adjacent elementary schools, higher efficiency may be achieved. We would not know what 

that number is unless it is tested. Do we know the current efficiency percentage of the 

transportation system? Also, is the non public school usage of the busses included in the 

98.8% efficiency rate? 
 

Mount View Middle School and Marriotts Ridge High School student enrollment is increasing. 

MRHS has the fastest enrollment growth in the county. MVMS is the second largest student 

population for HCPSS middle schools. There are several new developments that will continue to 

feed new students to these schools: Enclave at Westmount - 350 SFH; Waverly Grove- 35TH; 

The Preserve at Marriotts Ridge -30 SFH that have just broke ground or are not complete, 

including the Turf Valley development which APFO does not apply. The increase in enrollment 

doesn’t just mean more bus traffic. Additional traffic due to more staff, parent drop offs and 

student drivers will also occur. 

 

County Executive Calvin Ball is currently undertaking an investigation into the transportation 

challenges facing residents in the MD 99 corridor (between Marriottsville Road and Rogers 

Avenue). Howard County Office of Transportation has put together a Route 99 Corridor 

Investigation Survey 2018. See Exhibit H. 

https://www.howardcountymd.gov/Departments/County-

Administration/Transportation/Transportation-Projects/Maryland-Route-99-Investigation 

 

Note this study does not include the MD 99 corridor between Marriottsville Road and MD 32, 

which is the stretch encompassing MVMS and MRHS. 
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Exhibit H discusses carpool incentives, staggering arrival and departure times to help alleviate 

the traffic issues on the east end of Route 99. This is the exact situation that we are heading 

toward with all the expected growth in our school’s attendance area. Has anyone investigated 

changing the start times for the schools on the east side of Route 99 to help alleviate their traffic 

issues? 

 

We as a PTA appreciate the time that Mr. Ramsay spent with us in the spring. He made several 

trips out to the school and answered many phones calls to discuss ideas. Mr. Ramsay did a great 

job educating us on the challenges of the transportation system. However, we feel that the BOE 

should be involved in helping with solutions. 

 

Many of the new BOE members ran this year on the idea that they would look at new ways to 

solve problems. The Mount View Middle School PTA respectfully asks that you look at all of 

the benefits to the students and the community for changing the MVMS start time later by 20 – 

30 minutes. We understand that this is not a “push button” process and that to get the information 

will take effort and money. The expected outcome of a later start time will help support 

transportation’s mission of safe and reliable transportation for HCPSS students while keeping or 

improving the current efficiency rate. 

 

The department of transportation stated last spring that the money was not in the budget to 

have additional busses to change the start time of MVMS to help with the traffic issues. We 

ask that some of the busses allocated for the non public schools in Baltimore County, 

Montgomery County and Baltimore City be used to help HCPSS transportation issues such as 

the one stated above. Mr. Ramsay stated in the January 17th budget meeting in reference to 

growth areas of HCPSS “we would have to dedicate our school busses to provide our 

services.” 
 

With the close proximity of the two schools, Route 99 being a scenic two lane road, the continual 

growth of the student population, and start times only 15 minutes apart, the MVMS PTA asks the 

HCPSS BOE to be proactive to our situation and consider changing the start time of MVMS. We 

look forward to a conversation or meeting with the Board and can be contacted at 

mvmshcpta@gmail.com. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Mount View Middle School PTA 

Scarlett Goon, MVMS PTA Board Member 

Amy Grutzik, MVMS PTA Board Member 

 

Attachments: Exhibits A, B, C, D, E, F, G 

 

File: FY 2020 Proposed Operating Budget - Request from MVMS PTA.docx



6 
 

Exhibit A 

 

 
 

File: FY 2020 Proposed Operating Budget - Request from MVMS PTA.docx



7 
 

Exhibit B 

 

Schools with Shared Campus or Close in Vicinity 
      

      

School Name School Level Start Time Start time Delta 
      

Marriotts Ridge High 7:25 AM - 

Mount View Middle 7:40 AM 0:15 

      

Oakland Mills High 7:25 AM - 

Oakland Mills Middle 7:55 AM 0:30 

      

Centennial High 7:25 AM - 

Burleigh Manor Middle 8:00 AM 0:35 

      

Patapsco Middle 8:05 AM - 

Hollifield Station Elementary 8:45 AM 0:40 

      

Reservoir High 7:25 AM - 

Lime Kiln Middle 8:25 AM 1:00 

Fulton Elementary 9:25 AM 1:00 

      

Clarksville Middle 8:25 AM - 

Pointers Run Elementary 9:25 AM 1:00 

      

Murray Hill Middle 8:25 AM - 

Gorman Crossing Elementary 9:25 AM 1:00 

      

Folly Quarter Middle 7:40 AM - 

Triadelphia Ridge Elementary 8:55 AM 1:15 

      

Thomas Viaduct Middle 8:10 AM   

Hanover Hills Elementary 8:50 AM 0:40 
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Exhibit C 
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Exhibit D 
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Exhibit E                                            MVMS PTA agenda 

February 1 – 6:30pm 

Ground Rules/Norms 

Meetings will be...Inclusive, Efficient, Informative 

Welcome to Mr. David Ramsey, HCPSS Director of Transportation 

Topic Summary 

Introductions All 

Principal’s Report - Allen shared the PPT with the traffic concerns 

- The suggested plan involves having parents drive all 

 the way down Woodford Drive (the school driveway), 

 making a U-turn by the baseball fields, and then drop 

 off. 

- Only staff will be able to take the Left into the parking 

 lot off of Woodford. 

- Staff (principal) will be outside directing traffic to 

 ensure safety. 

- This plan add an additional 1⁄2 mile to the drop off 

 area, and reduce the amount of backup onto Rt. 99. 

Other solutions were discussed: 

• Access road behind school (environmental impact) 

• Start time (being discussed, a study is being 

 conducted by Transportation Dept to determine if 

 changing the start time of the MS is an option for 

 next year) 

Considerations: 

• There are 375 feet from Rt 99 to drop off area, which 

 is not a lot of room. This causes the back up onto 99. 

• Getting HC Govt involved since it’s a public roadway 

• Reached out to Construction to see if getting another 

 access point to the school is an option 

• School times – still analyzing this right now 

o Bus routes are tiered together 

 HS, MS, ES, early-late 

 Asset allocation-maximization model 

 327 vehicles 

 240 high school trips – and the 

 remaining slots are for the early MSs 

 285 MS; 420 ES trips 

 99% efficient; but the success causes 

 other problems, e.g., the busses are 

 all assigned 

Final decision: We will use this new plan for this year and 

then re-evaluate it before the end of the year. There was 

agreement/support for the plan. 
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Exhibit E (continued)                         MVMS PTA agenda 

April 12 – 6:30pm 

Meetings will be…Inclusive, Efficient, Informative 

 

Topic Summary 

Introductions All 

Principal’s 

Report 

-  is going to national Geo Bee – yay ! 

 

-Anti-bullying week – announcements in the AM, invite your teacher to lunch day tomorrow; blue 

pinky; 

 

-AM Traffic – new traffic pattern; staff is getting to work earlier with the new pattern; the feedback is 

that it’s better (from parents in the drop off loop); preference is that students are dropped off at the 

baseball parking lot (students get a “high five’s” for walking from the baseball loop; busses get right-

of-way; 

 

Question came up about start time 

-The drop off situation is working because there is an administrator out front 

-Admin thanks the community for their support and reminds that it is best if students ride the bus 

-Possible carpool initiative at MRHS 

 

Discussion: 

-We want to be mindful of allowing the school system to collect their data, try this new approach, and 

we are mindful of the cost possibly associated, but we also want to make sure our voices are heard. We 

feel that this is a band aid. 

 

Summary: Mary will circle back with Transportation for follow up. We will advocate in front of the 

board in the form of a letter and oral testimony. 
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Exhibit F 
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Exhibit F (continued) 
 

 
 

  







16 
 

Exhibit H 

 

Howard County Office of Transportation Route 99 Corridor Investigation Survey 2018 
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From: Dong Chen
To: Jennifer Mallo
Subject: [External] Please do NOT ratify the redistricting plan 
Date: Friday, December 13, 2019 2:59:37 PM

! CAUTION: This email originated from outside of HCPSS. Do not click links or
open attachments, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Ms. Mallo,

  As a resident of , I would strongly urge you NOT to ratify the
redistricting plan as was passed on Nov 21 by the BOE. 

  My rationales are the following:

1. The current redistricting plan was based on inconsistent data on enrollments and
FARMS rates. 

2. Running Brook and especially Wilde Lake is a much father away school than our
currently assigned Northfield and Dunloggin. In addition to increasing the (unnecessary)
busing budget for the county significantly, a longer bus trip across two major
intersections (MD 108 and MD 175) will put our kids in harm's way by increasing the risk
of traffic accident and injury dramatically (20-fold and 58-fold respectively based on
analysis of the official traffic data).

3. One Dorsey Hall is an integral and harmonious community. Our kids attend the same
school and join the same soccer teams. Besides, Northfield did not have a capacity issue
by itself. Separating the community because of the over-capacity issue at Northfield
from a ripple effect from other polygon moves really hurts so many families
unnecessarily. You can feel the unity of our One Dorsey Hall community from the
photos taken during the "One Dorsey Hall Walk" that I sent you before. During this
Walk, residents from the One Dorsey Hall communities (polygon 2148, 1148, 148, 276,
and 302) walk together from the Dorsey Village Center to Northfield Elementary School.
You can also feel the unity of our One Dorsey Hall community from the attached PTA
statement from Northfield, in which it urged the BOE to be very cautious in the
redistricting. 

   I thank you for listening and understanding our concerns. Happy holidays!

Sincerely,
Dong Chen



From: Dong Chen
To: Mavis Ellis
Subject: [External] Please do NOT ratify the redistricting plan 
Date: Friday, December 13, 2019 3:05:54 PM
Attachments: Northfield PTA Statement.pdf

! CAUTION: This email originated from outside of HCPSS. Do not click links or
open attachments, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Ms. Ellis,

  As a resident of , I would strongly urge you NOT to ratify the
redistricting plan as was passed on Nov 21 by the BOE. 

  My rationales are the following:

1. The current redistricting plan was based on inconsistent data on enrollments and
FARMS rates. 

2. Running Brook and especially Wilde Lake is a much father away school than our
currently assigned Northfield and Dunloggin. In addition to increasing the (unnecessary)
busing budget for the county significantly, a longer bus trip across two major
intersections (MD 108 and MD 175) will put our kids in harm's way by increasing the risk
of traffic accident and injury dramatically (20-fold and 58-fold respectively based on
analysis of the official traffic data).

3. One Dorsey Hall is an integral and harmonious community. Our kids attend the same
school and join the same soccer teams. Besides, Northfield did not have a capacity issue
by itself. Separating the community because of the over-capacity issue at Northfield
from a ripple effect from other polygon moves really hurts so many families
unnecessarily. You can feel the unity of our One Dorsey Hall community from the
photos taken during the "One Dorsey Hall Walk" that I sent you before. During this
Walk, residents from the One Dorsey Hall communities (polygon 2148, 1148, 148, 276,
and 302) walk together from the Dorsey Village Center to Northfield Elementary School.
You can also feel the unity of our One Dorsey Hall community from the attached PTA
statement from Northfield, in which it urged the BOE to be very cautious in the
redistricting. 

   I thank you for listening and understanding our concerns. Happy holidays!

Sincerely,
Dong Chen



Northfield Elementary School | 9125 Northfield Road | Ellicott City, MD 21042

Northfield Elementary School Parent Teacher Association statement on the current HCPSS
Redistricting Plan (2019)

The NES-PTA understands that, at times, the HCPSS must address overcrowding in existing
school buildings through attendance area adjustments. With respect to the current,
November 2019, adjustment process, the NES-PTA holds the following positions:

1. The Northfield Elementary community should not be divided without further
consideration of community aspects.
a. This community is composed of several tight-knit neighborhoods. Redistricting

without a full community in-person review to include current aspects and
historic ones can negatively impact community stability.

c. As an example, if the current proposals go through which use the main conduit
(Columbia Road) as the divide, the Dorsey Hall community pool and community
center would literally be redistricted into two school districts.

e. This community was previously split along similar lines until about six years ago
and it has taken many years for the community to heal from that rift to become
the strong, close knit community that exists today.

g. Proximity to NES encourages community activity and extracurricular activities
and there will be profound impacts on student opportunities for those who are
moved to a school much farther away.

4. The Northfield Elementary community should not be divided without further
consideration of the safe walk-to and bike-to school options which foster
community spirit and healthy habits.
a. For example, the recently built traffic circle at Kingscup Court and Columbia

Road does not appear to have been fully considered for the latest proposals. The
significant amount of capital resources expended in the project to slow traffic
and improve sight distances and the benefit of a safe crossing of Columbia Road
by walkers to NES would be wasted.

c. It may not be cost effective to spend funds transporting students who are
currently walkers, and substantially increasing transportation costs for others.
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6. The Northfield Elementary community should not be divided without further
consideration of shorter and safer transportation routes.
a. The current proposals would increase the number of required transportation

options and the distance traveled and would appreciably increase the amount of
traffic on Columbia Road.

c. The current proposals would also compound traffic issues as it would require
that virtually all buses make left turns or turnarounds within the Northfield
community further compounding traffic issues.

e. The current proposals would transport students through multiple heavily
trafficked intersections with lights along Columbia Road at Dorsey Hall, Old
Annapolis Road, Clarksville Pike and Little Patuxent Parkway.

f. It is much less safe for children to travel for longer on much busier roads and
through major intersections.

8. The Northfield Elementary community should not be divided without further
consideration of the requirement to provide ample and equal opportunity for public
and community input by all.
a. The NES community has been thrust into situation very late in the process

without an opportunity for public comment or even an understanding of what
criteria were considered that may result in the upheaving of the entire
community. This lacks the same due process that other proposals and
communities have been afforded, many of whom have had months to prepare
response and organize.

10. The Northfield Elementary community should not be divided without further
consideration of the negative impact of the removal of the majority of affordable
housing upon the richness, vibrancy and diversity of the community.

7. The Northfield Elementary community should not be divided without further
consideration of the importance of consistency and disruptive impacts upon young
children’s lives.
a. As an example, the current proposals have NES children moving to Running

Brook, which starts 45 minutes later. Parents would need to change their
schedules or jobs, resulting in hours in the traffic rather than in family time.
Alternatively, parents would need to place children in childcare leading to
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extended days making them more tired, less able to partake in afterschool
activities, and less productive with respect to homework. Consistency in
educational environment is instrumental to success in academics and
extracurricular activities for children and being forced to change schools may
introduce unnecessary change and stress.

c. Lives and work schedules are partially designed around children and their
schools. Therefore, some parents would need to radically change many aspects
of their lives in order to foster school involvement for children who live much
farther away from their school, including many children who currently walk and
bike to activities at NES.

12. The Northfield Elementary Community should not be divided without full
consideration of the HCPSS Board of Education Guidelines of Policy 6010, School
Attendance Areas.
a. Point 1 & 5 deviates from Policy 6010, IV, B, 2, b which promotes a sense of the

community by consideration of “areas that are made up of contiguous
communities or neighborhoods.”

c. Point 2 deviates from Policy 6010, IV, B, 1, d which encourages walking.
e. Point 3 deviates from Policy 6010, IV, B, 1, c & d and the additional

transportation would likely increase capital and operating costs while increasing
the time and distance traveled by students while also jeopardizing student
safety.

g. Point 4 deviates from Policy 6010, IV, D. has the intent of engaging the public
and receiving Community Input.



From: Dong Chen
To: Kirsten Coombs
Subject: [External] Please do NOT ratify the redistricting plan 
Date: Friday, December 13, 2019 3:06:46 PM
Attachments: Northfield PTA Statement.pdf

! CAUTION: This email originated from outside of HCPSS. Do not click links or
open attachments, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Ms. Coombs,

  As a resident of , I would strongly urge you NOT to ratify the
redistricting plan as was passed on Nov 21 by the BOE. 

  My rationales are the following:

1. The current redistricting plan was based on inconsistent data on enrollments and
FARMS rates. 

2. Running Brook and especially Wilde Lake is a much father away school than our
currently assigned Northfield and Dunloggin. In addition to increasing the (unnecessary)
busing budget for the county significantly, a longer bus trip across two major
intersections (MD 108 and MD 175) will put our kids in harm's way by increasing the risk
of traffic accident and injury dramatically (20-fold and 58-fold respectively based on
analysis of the official traffic data).

3. One Dorsey Hall is an integral and harmonious community. Our kids attend the same
school and join the same soccer teams. Besides, Northfield did not have a capacity issue
by itself. Separating the community because of the over-capacity issue at Northfield
from a ripple effect from other polygon moves really hurts so many families
unnecessarily. You can feel the unity of our One Dorsey Hall community from the
photos taken during the "One Dorsey Hall Walk" that I sent you before. During this
Walk, residents from the One Dorsey Hall communities (polygon 2148, 1148, 148, 276,
and 302) walk together from the Dorsey Village Center to Northfield Elementary School.
You can also feel the unity of our One Dorsey Hall community from the attached PTA
statement from Northfield, in which it urged the BOE to be very cautious in the
redistricting. 

   I thank you for listening and understanding our concerns. Happy holidays!

Sincerely,
Dong Chen



From: Dong Chen
To: Sabina Taj
Subject: [External] Please do NOT ratify the redistricting plan 
Date: Friday, December 13, 2019 3:08:29 PM
Attachments: Northfield PTA Statement.pdf

! CAUTION: This email originated from outside of HCPSS. Do not click links or
open attachments, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Ms. Taj,

  As a resident of , I would strongly urge you NOT to ratify the
redistricting plan as was passed on Nov 21 by the BOE. 

  My rationales are the following:

1. The current redistricting plan was based on inconsistent data on enrollments and
FARMS rates. 

2. Running Brook and especially Wilde Lake is a much father away school than our
currently assigned Northfield and Dunloggin. In addition to increasing the (unnecessary)
busing budget for the county significantly, a longer bus trip across two major
intersections (MD 108 and MD 175) will put our kids in harm's way by increasing the risk
of traffic accident and injury dramatically (20-fold and 58-fold respectively based on
analysis of the official traffic data).

3. One Dorsey Hall is an integral and harmonious community. Our kids attend the same
school and join the same soccer teams. Besides, Northfield did not have a capacity issue
by itself. Separating the community because of the over-capacity issue at Northfield
from a ripple effect from other polygon moves really hurts so many families
unnecessarily. You can feel the unity of our One Dorsey Hall community from the
photos taken during the "One Dorsey Hall Walk" that I sent you before. During this
Walk, residents from the One Dorsey Hall communities (polygon 2148, 1148, 148, 276,
and 302) walk together from the Dorsey Village Center to Northfield Elementary School.
You can also feel the unity of our One Dorsey Hall community from the attached PTA
statement from Northfield, in which it urged the BOE to be very cautious in the
redistricting. 

   I thank you for listening and understanding our concerns. Happy holidays!

Sincerely,
Dong Chen



From: Dong Chen
To: Jennifer Mallo
Subject: [External] Re: Please do NOT ratify the redistricting plan 
Date: Friday, December 13, 2019 3:09:48 PM
Attachments: Northfield PTA Statement.pdf

! CAUTION: This email originated from outside of HCPSS. Do not click links or
open attachments, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Sorry, forgot to attach the NES PTA statement. Here you go.

Thanks a lot.

Dong

From: Dong Chen
Sent: Friday, December 13, 2019 2:59 PM
To: jennifer_mallo@hcpss.org <jennifer_mallo@hcpss.org>
Subject: Please do NOT ratify the redistricting plan 
 
Dear Ms. Mallo,

  As a resident of , I would strongly urge you NOT to ratify the
redistricting plan as was passed on Nov 21 by the BOE. 

  My rationales are the following:

1. The current redistricting plan was based on inconsistent data on enrollments and
FARMS rates. 

2. Running Brook and especially Wilde Lake is a much father away school than our
currently assigned Northfield and Dunloggin. In addition to increasing the (unnecessary)
busing budget for the county significantly, a longer bus trip across two major
intersections (MD 108 and MD 175) will put our kids in harm's way by increasing the risk
of traffic accident and injury dramatically (20-fold and 58-fold respectively based on
analysis of the official traffic data).

3. One Dorsey Hall is an integral and harmonious community. Our kids attend the same
school and join the same soccer teams. Besides, Northfield did not have a capacity issue
by itself. Separating the community because of the over-capacity issue at Northfield
from a ripple effect from other polygon moves really hurts so many families
unnecessarily. You can feel the unity of our One Dorsey Hall community from the
photos taken during the "One Dorsey Hall Walk" that I sent you before. During this
Walk, residents from the One Dorsey Hall communities (polygon 2148, 1148, 148, 276,
and 302) walk together from the Dorsey Village Center to Northfield Elementary School.
You can also feel the unity of our One Dorsey Hall community from the attached PTA



statement from Northfield, in which it urged the BOE to be very cautious in the
redistricting. 

   I thank you for listening and understanding our concerns. Happy holidays!

Sincerely,
Dong Chen




